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June 2, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits the first omnibus supplemental ordinance of 2016, which includes requests for both operating and Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budgets. Descriptions of specific items can be found in the narrative table included in this package and the majority of these requests are technical budget adjustments.

The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $3.8 million of which $3.4 million is revenue backed. The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $15.3 million, of which $10.2 million is revenue backed. This proposed ordinance also includes net disappropriations of $11.7 million for CIP expenditures; most changes represent technical adjustments that do not impact project scope.

The proposed ordinance implements the recommendations of the Mental Illness and Drug Dependency (MIDD) Oversight Committee’s Fund Balance Work Group. Due to better than anticipated sales tax revenue collections, we are able to fund $2.7 million in increased MIDD appropriations. This increase in appropriation will fund one time commitments.

In a separate ordinance, the Roads Services Division proposes to create two new capital funds to enhance the transparency of fund management and facilitate compliance with reporting requirements. During the 2017/2018 biennium, the two existing funds that these new funds will replace will be closed.

The omnibus and fund creation ordinances support the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”



[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration of this legislation. If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

I certify that funds are available.


Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

cc:	King County Councilmembers
	ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
	Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
	Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget
	Elected Officials
	Department Directors

